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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:34 p.m.
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Juan Hernandez, Absent

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Absent

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent (Paul Houdeshell signed in for G. Morgan)

	Letters
	1.  Amy London, Present
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Absent

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Absent

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present

2.  Ross Fontes, Present

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Present
1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Present


Non-Voting Faculty:
Gloria Guevara, Carolyn Dorrance and Ishita Edwards
Guests:
None
  
Additions to the Agenda
· Senate Election Committee to be discussed under New Business
Public Comments/Announcements

Richard Duran-Question Time

Dr. Duran did not attend the meeting. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
With quorum met the Meeting Minutes of December 8, 2008, was approved with corrections. Andrew Cawelti made motion; Larry Kennedy seconded.
Board and Committee Reports

· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
· The balance remains at $1,620.65.

· Reminders for 2009 dues will be put in faculty mailboxes early February.  Dues are $20 for full-time faculty and $12 for part-time faculty.
· Basic Skills Initiative—Jenny Redding

· J. Redding is the new Basic Skills Coordinator (copies of the job description were available at the meeting).  She is the point person.  Please send any ideas, thoughts to her.

· An advisory committee has been set-up.
· Oxnard College gets $100,000 for running the Basic Skills Initiative which focuses on reading, writing and math.
· The Faculty Survey for Professional Development document will be sent out to all faculty.

· There is release time for some of the key positions involved in this initiative.
· The Integrating Basic Skills into Academic and Occupational Curricula Regional Workshop will be held February 20 in Ventura.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

· Faculty will be getting calls to join committees and subcommittees to work on the four standards for the Accreditation Self-Study.  There will be training in February.
· You can keep posted by checking the Accreditation group link in Luminus.
· Technology Committee – Bret Black

· They will meet this Wednesday.  The committee will start meeting twice a month.
· A call to join various task-forces went out.

· Now that Sherry Williams is not on campus, media resources/support should be directed to the IT Dept.’s Help Desk.  Inform Bret or Linda Kamaila if there are any media or technology issues.
· Faculty is having trouble with Luminus and WebCT:  e-mails, accessing resources, etc. G. Lewis Huddleston has scheduled training this Thursday from 1-2:30 p.m.  
· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

· The first spring semester meeting was held on the 15th of January.
· The spring application deadline is February 3, 2009. Six applications have been received.
· R. Cabral will be meeting with Dan Casey to identify money not used last semester to include into funding for spring 2009.
· Travel requests must be approved by the respective dean prior to submitting the application for funding.
· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones

· The memorial bench for Cheryl Shearer has been ordered.
· John al-Amin has indicated that because of budget cuts, buildings underway will be completed, but buildings not started and those up for remodel are on hold.  L. Kennedy pointed out that although Measure S is not part of state funds, all projects tap into state funds for maintenance. 

· Faculty expressed a need for large classrooms.

· Students can now park in “staff” parking slots after 6:30 p.m.

· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – P. Scott Corbett
· The committee meets tomorrow. 
· The three colleges have been asked to develop core courses.  Criteria to identify core courses are difficult to define.

· Faculty discussed class size, class capping and productivity issues. AS President Corbett will bring up these concerns at the next PEPC meeting and at the Dean’s Council.
· C. Dorrance pointed out that many decisions made by deans these days appear to be done in haste without time to think through clearly, nor with time to implement. 

· The Division Model may not be working effectively.

· Planning and Budgeting Council –Scott Corbett

· The first meeting of the semester was held last week. 
· M. Butler said the budget situation is going to get worse before it gets better. She also shared that we may need to plan course schedules two to three years in advance.
· AS President Corbett said OC may experience cuts from the $700,000-$2,000,000 range. Our overall budget is over $20,000,000.
· AS President Corbett suggested having core courses be full-time faculty load. He also pointed out the importance of being in the front-end of discussions versus the back-end to avoid surprises as happened with the Journalism Program.
· Retired faculty will not be replaced unless it is a critical position. Programs are evaluated.

· C. Dorrance suggested keeping an ongoing “look” at what our sister colleges are doing. 

· At this time “core courses” has not been defined.
· There needs to be alternative cuts to the fall schedule should the budget situation worsen.

· There will be Budget Forums coming up.

· Learning Outcomes Team – P. Scott Corbett
The committee met today. They are working on refining the SLO process.
· Curriculum –Jenny Redding
· They will have the first meeting of the semester this Wednesday.
· The “hot” list will be created when the fall schedule is ready. 
· AFT Report—Mary Jones 

· M. Jones will be meeting with departments to identify concerns.

· There will be an AFT meeting on campus February 6 at 2 p.m. in CSSC 106.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

· Nothing to report.
District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel—Nothing to report.

· Report on DCHR (pilot of screening of MQ’s for part-time hires)
· DCHR decided the District Human Resources Department should not be doing the screening of minimum qualifications for part-time hires.
· There is a draft document on hiring procedures that is a more succinct document than the previous.
· Send thoughts to AS President Corbett on how to handle situations regarding simultaneous hiring where one college denies minimum qualifications and the other college agrees to the minimum qualification of an individual’s equivalency.   This situation has happened repeatedly in the District. 
· Report on DCAS—The committee did not meet. Refer to the blog sent out by AS President Corbett.
· Report on DTRW—J. Redding informed that they had an extraordinary meeting in December where they dealt with a number of issues—curriculum and policy.
· Report on DCSL (District operating procedures)
They continue working on Board policy on District operating procedures. The other two colleges are sharing this material with the Senate Executive Board for first pass; the Senate Executive Board would decide if there are items to bring forth to the Senate. Most procedures are non controversial. Any procedure requiring expertise recommendations would be directed to the appropriate individual.
New Business

· Report on Senate Scholarships (Scholarship Resolution?)
· AS President Corbett was unable to get a report from the OC Foundation regarding scholarship funding amounts.

· The Ron Jackson scholarship may not have remaining funds. A discussion ensued as to which scholarships to fund and for how much. The Student Scholarship Committee will investigate and report back.
· The OC Foundation deadline for student scholarship application is February 17. 
· Per the Bylaws, the Senate Elections Committee needs to get organized by the second Senate meeting of the semester.  Amy London volunteered to chair the committee.
For the Good of the Order – Robert Cabral
R. Cabral announced he and his wife are expecting a child.  The due date is August 10, 2009. 
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Pinto-Casillas

Academic Senate Secretary

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.
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